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First, grandfather exisSng Zoom and Victory 
Schools, located in Nevada’s poorest 
communi*es, serving the highest percentage 
of at-risk students, and proven models of 
educa*on equity. With the shi2 away from a 
school-based approach, Zoom and Victory 
schools will have their budgets reduced and 
lose significant momentum on school climate 
and culture, jeopardizing gains made for 
students in our most impacted schools and 
communi*es. 

Second, hold districts truly harmless by using 
the greater of 2020 total budget or per-pupil 
amount by district, adjusted by the infla*onary 
costs of doing business. Modeling the new 
funding plan showed most districts would end 
up with frozen budgets for years. This means 
growing districts like Nye or Storey County 
could have a serious reduc*on in their per-
pupil funding level. Also, without infla*onary 

increases to revenues, districts under hold 
harmless would have to shi2 funds away from 
classrooms to cover increasing fixed costs like 
u*li*es, healthcare, and step increases. 

Finally, remove anS-union language that 
increases the district ending fund balance 
walled off from collec*ve bargaining to 16.6%, 
to preserve the collec*ve bargaining process. 
One of the most serious unintended 
consequences of SB543 was the impact this 
provision would have when coupled with 
another provision sweeping district ending 
fund balance over 16.6%. Taken together, 
educa*on unions would be unable to nego*ate 
over any item with a cost, like salaries and 
benefits and proposals for worker and school 
safety. This would adversely impact our 
educator shortage and would jeopardize labor 
peace in Nevada.

WHY IS SB543 BROKEN? 
Since the introduc*on of SB543 two years ago, NSEA has expressed policy concerns at every 
opportunity—the lack of educator voice; no new revenue; watering down Zoom and Victory 
schools; freezing and squeezing school district budgets; a giveaway to charter schools; and undoing 
the rules of collec*ve bargaining. 

Nevada ranks near the boQom of states in educa*on funding. NSEA maintains it is bad policy to 
effectuate a seismic shi2 in the state’s educa*on funding formula during the COVID-19 crisis, 
especially as further general fund cuts are proposed for our schools. But if the Legislature feels 
compelled to move forward with the new funding plan now, three (3) changes will ensure the new 
plan does significantly less harm to Nevada’s students and educators

HOW DO WE FIX 543? 
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